KnighTimes

Inside this issue...

Alumni Notes
Foundation Report
Memorials
President's Message
Tornisean History
Peter Paul Chichilo Trust

TORONTO HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Summer 2006

<u>Congratulations to</u> <u>Members of THS Class of 2006!</u>

Heartiest congratulations were recently passed on to the students by their parents & families following the graduation ceremonies for the Class of 2006 at Toronto High School. Successfully completing 12 years of education in the Toronto School System, these students earned academic achievements and achieved goals while participating in sports and extra-curricular activities. Join us in celebrating these students as they continue their education, enter the military and/or join the workforce. Acknowledging the top scholars, we announce the 2006 THSAA Alumni Scholarships presented at the Senior Assembly by Christine (Cattrell) Hargrave '65, Foundation Chair:

McConnell Award - \$1,000 - Natalie

Heckathorn, daughter of Stephanie Heckathorne, enrolled at West Virginia University.

<u>Foundation Award</u>—\$500 each year—1st Year 2006—Rachelle Wilson, daughter of Sherri (Reeves) Wilson '85, enrolled at Bowling Green University.

<u>Bill Davis Award</u>—\$500—Erica Springer, enrolled at Jefferson Community College.

<u>Bob Hughes Award</u>—\$500 each year: 1st Year—2006—Michael George, son of Kirk and Sally George, enrolled at Ohio University.

Motto Memorial Award—\$1,000—Mike
Williams, son of Bill & Pam (Price) Williams '76,

enrolled at Jefferson Community College.

<u>Cliff/Hazel Walker Award</u>—\$500—Mike

Freshwater, son of David & Cindy Freshwater, enrolled at University of Cincinnati.



<u>Titan Player Award</u>—\$500 - Jake Stone, son of Bill '75 & Karen (Tusay) '79 Stone, enrolled at West Liberty.

<u>Titan Cheerleader Award</u>—\$500—Reanna Randolph, daughter of Shelia Randolph, enrolled at Ohio University.

Mike Miller Award—\$500 for 3 years, 2nd Year—Tammy Chadwick, daughter of Joe '71 & Vicki (Dawson) '72 Chadwick, enrolled at Jefferson Community College.

THSAA \$500 Alumni Scholarships:

Ashley Smith, daughter of Jamie Smith **'91**, enrolled at Walsh University.

Emily Bailey, daughter of Tammy Bailey, enrolled at Youngstown State University.

-Continued on top of Page 5

Fallen Knights:

Thomas A. Murphy '59 died October 24, 2005. Tom worked 35 years as a self-employed manufacturer's representative for several laboratory glassware companies in New Jersey.

George R. Hawthorne '48 died January 2, 2006 in Columbus, Indiana.
George was a retired truck driver for the Weir-Cove Trucking Co. of Weirton and was a part time laboratory courier for the Columbus Regional Hospital.

Diana "Dundi" Buratynski Keating '70 died April 26, 2006 at Gulfport, Fl. Dundi was a sales clerk at a gift shop in Gulfport. She was a volunteer at the American Stage and The Palladuim Theater in St. Petersburg.

Frank T. Feist '97 Died May 15, 2006. Frank was employed at the Jefferson County Workshop.

Helen R. Lewis '30 passed away on May 17, 2006 at Carriage Inn in Steubenville. She held the distinction of being the oldest living member of the First United Methodist Church of Toronto.

Melissa Sue Hartline a 2001 graduate passed away on June 10, 2006.

Jacquelyn "Jackie" Grimes '02 died on June 11, 2006. She was a hair stylist in Imperial, Pa.

Charles "Chuck" Craig '31 passed away on June 15, 2006. He was a charter member of the Toronto Community Band. Chuck was a choir member for 76 years at the North River Ave. Christian Church of Toronto.

Thomas "Pi" Yanik '58 a lifelong resident of Toronto passed away at his home suddenly June 17, 2006. Pi served on Toronto City Council representing the Third Ward of Toronto and was a member of the Jefferson Co. Democratic Central Committee.

Dorothy Goddard Craig '29 died on July 2, 2006. Dorothy was the wife of Chuck Craig '31 who passed away June 15, 2006. They were married 67 years. Dorothy was a 50-year member of the North River Avenue Christian Church.

Ralph "Bones" Sherwood '45 died June 22, 2006 in Florida. He was a charter and life member of the Toronto Lions Club. He enjoyed works of art with stained glass and donated a Red Knight to the high school years ago. Carolyn Wilson King '55 passed away on July 1, 2006. She was the valedictorian for her class. Carolyn was a retired cake designer and a member of the First United Methodist Church of Toronto.

Agnes Petros Volsky '41 died on July 1, 2006. She was a retired packer from the Hancock Manufacturing Company in Toronto after 38 years of service.

Elizabeth "Betty" Dyer Kalivoda '39 passed away on July 16,2006. Betty was very active in her church (St. Joseph's) and held memberships in the Eagles and Legion auxiliaries. She retired from First National Bank of Toronto after many years of service.

Evelyn Davis Arbogast '35 died July 18, 2006. She retired from the former Steubenville Pottery. She was active in the Sr. Citizens group and Riverview Methodist Church.

Patrick "Topper" Simpson '74 died suddenly on July 21, 2006. He was employed with Titanium Metals. Topper was an avid "Ohio State Buckeyes" fan and active with his family.

Irene Skinner McGraw '45 passed away on July 22, 2006. Irene was an avid gardener and loved to play Bingo. She was retired from the former Wellsville China Co.

Birth Announcements

Congratulations to:

Mike '94 and Toni Voltz welcomed the birth of Ryan Michael on the 2nd of May, 2006 to their family; they also have an older son, Zane.

Eunice (Stock) Anderson '39 sent us the news that her grandson, Ted & wife, Megan, welcomed a baby daughter, Amelia. Ted is the son of Larry '60 and the late Dawn (Holt) Anderson.

Ryan'92 & Jennifer (Hilz) Winstel '91 announce the birth of their second child, Brayden on Feb. 13, 2006. Callie Faith is his big sister.

Marriages:

Karen Muczynski '67 and Richard N. Smith were united in marriage on July 29, 2006. They are residing in Pasco, Washington.

Heather Porter "91 was joined in marriage with Anthony Branch in Wheeling, WV on July 22, 2006.

Anniversaries

Congratulations!

Gail & Dolores Boggs, retired Toronto teachers, celebrated their 50th Wedding Anniversary at a luncheon given in their honor by their daughter, Cheryl Boggs Clapham '75 and her family at the First Presbyterian Church.

James '42 and Betty Jean (Howard)
Wells ''47 will be celebrating their
60th Wedding Anniversary on the
24th of December, 2006. Betty Jean
writes that James is now retired from
the United States Air Force and from
Sears; she retired as an LPN. They
currently reside in Tacoma, Washington.

Rev. Paul R. "Bob" OBrien, of Tyrone, PA, Retired United Methodist Pastor; and Eleanor L. (Bailey)
O'Brien, Retired R.N., '37 & '41; celebrated their 64th Wedding Anniversary on June 26, 2006. They were married in Toronto, June 26, 1942 in a double-ceremony with Warren Mingledorf and Jean Stock, by Rev. O. C. Mingledorf. They add they are going for the 65th, hopefully!

Don't Forget—

"A TASTE OF TORONTO
Ohio, that is" cookbook makes a
great wedding or anniversary gift.

Just \$7.25— Pick one up at Sky Bank, US Bank, Sally's Hallmark, Toronto Pharmacy or the THSAA Office.

THSAA Winners (continued)

THSAA \$500 Alumni Scholarships:

Emily Downard, daughter of David & Kim (Haynes) Karaffa '83, enrolled at Franciscan University

Amy Duprey, daughter of Diane & Randy Duprey '76, enrolled at Pittsburgh Art Institute.

Patrick Scalley, son of John '74 & Janice (Firm) '75, enrolled at Art & Film Institute.

Emily Misconish, daughter of Sharon Campbell, enrolled at John Carroll University.

Jessica Thompson, daughter of Martin & Christine (Roth) Thompson '82, enrolled at JCC & Trinity School of Nursing.

Zach King, son of Gregory '78 and Cheryl (Merideth) '82 King; plans to enroll at Franciscan University.

Raelynn Waggoner, daughter of Scott '80 & Lori (Voltz) Waggoner '83, enrolled at Trinity School of Nursing.

Stephanie Davidson, daughter of Lorie Argentine, enrolled at Kent State University.

Vanessa DeCesare, daughter of Toby DeCesare, enrolled at West Virginia University.

Jenna Shimmel, daughter of Joe '76 & Jill (Hawkins) '75 Shimmel, enrolled at West Virginia University.

Dustin Coil, son of Rick & Terrie Coil, enrolled at University of Akron.

Chris Mann, son of Lynda & David Mann '73, enrolled at JCC.

Eden Unkefer, daughter of Don '72 and Ming Unkefer; enrolled at Trinity School of Nursing.

2007 Toronto Day - Florida

Have you heard what's going on in Florida? Every year a special event takes place for ex-Toronto folks who now live in Florida. We also welcome others who may be visiting, and we especially like to see any current Toronto residents who can attend. We meet; we greet; and we even break a little bread. This luncheon has been held for the last 37 years to facilitate the gathering of Gem City Folks and their spouses/ friends at a centralized location. TORONTO DAY IN FLORIDA, TDIF, is going to be held on Saturday, Feb. 10, '07. The location for this event is the Dade Battlefield State Park, Bushnell Florida (located along I-75, in southern Florida, not far from The Villages).

Chairperson Joan Paisley Hendricks '50 eagerly extends an invitation to any and all who would like to attend and help see that this tradition continues. A special feature is guest speaker, Don Sutherin '54, distinguished graduate of THS, Canadian Football league player and a member of the Canadian Football League Hall of Fame. Don also coached the Hamilton Tiger Cats. Why not make plans to visit that day? For more information or to add your name to the mailing list: please call Joan at 386-248-2098 or email mhjph@aol.com or contact Bobby & Maryann Karaffa '50 at 772-221-9691 or via email karaffaR@aol.com.

Reunion News!

Diane (Reed) Hershberger "87 is planning the 20th class reunion for 2007. She is asking that you contact her with addresses and emails to get everything moving. Anyone interested in helping Diane, can reach her by calling (614) 832-5876, Columbus, OH.

TO PLACE AN AD IN Knightimes

Please send us your business card & your check for \$25, made out to THSAA, P. O. Box 273, Toronto, OH 43964.

Stars and Stripes

Major Mark A. Lawson '85 was awarded the Bronze Star medal 2-15-06 for meritorious service as a combat advisor and operational officer while assigned to the 207th Regional Corps Assistance Group in Afghanistan. Mark is the son of Beverly Prosser Lawson '52 & the late Jim Lawson.

Mitchell Stratton '84, serving in the USAF has recently been promoted to the rank of LT.COL. and has been assigned to the Pentagon in Washington, DC. He and his wife, Judy, are residing in that area. Mitchell is the son of Dohrman '46 and Mary Stratton.

Historical Fact - What does Torhisean stand for?

We all know that a lot of hard work by the students and their advisor goes into each *TORHISEAN*, from the photos, art work and layout, to design and advertisements. But we didn't realize until recently the clever way it received the name we know it as. In the 1956 Yearbook, we learned that *TORHISEAN* means:

TOR-TORONTO

HI-HIGH

SE-SENIOR

AN-ANNUAL

Linda Blair Receives Karaffa Award

Toronto Educator Linda Blair, who has been an educator for 28 years, was the recent recipient of the 2006 Joseph and Anna Marie Karaffa Award for Excellence in Education. The award is presented annually to a teacher or an administrator who is active in Toronto City Schools. Former School Supt. Joe Karaffa & his wife, Anna Marie, strong advocates of education, established this award to recognize the efforts of an outstanding teacher, who creates an environment where teaching and learning is valued.

Notes From All Over

Sally (Hughes) Porter '72 and her husband Jon '72, were able to realize a life dream with the purchase and operation of Sally's Hallmark Store. Sally has 24 years of experience working with Hallmark Cards. She began her career with Hallmark at the Hello Shop at the Fort Steuben Mall working for six years as a sales associate and seventeen years in management. A trademark of Sally's Hallmark, located at 216 N. 4th Street, is the personalized service and the smiles that greet you as you enter.

Sally is proud of the comfortable hometown atmosphere and says we try to become familiar with everyone. A wide array of specialty cards, figurines, gift accessories as well as an assortment of candy and other items are available at Sally's Hallmark. Assisting Sally at the store, are her daughter, Heather Branch '91, Sherry Jones '72 and Becky Skeeles Minor '77. Sally and John, life-long residents of Toronto are parents of two children, Heather '91 and Rob '94 and grandparents of three grandchildren, Autumn Stabile, age 11, Tyler Porter, age 8 and Joey Porter, age 1.

Suzanne Reeves Kresser, '88, was installed as the new President of the Steubenville Rotary Club of Steubenville, Ohio during their recent Changing of the Guard dinner at the Steubenville Country Club (June, 2006). Suzanne accepted the role of President from Ross Gallabrese, immediate past president. Kresser said she will continue to focus on the Rotary programs already in place with an emphasis on increasing membership. Her theme for the 2006/07 is "Each one, Reach One". Suzanne shared the return of club involvement in Ohio Reads Program where members spend an hour a month reading to pupils at a city school. Suzanne is currently employed as the Executive Director of the United Way of Jefferson County. She is the daughter of Frank '70 and Linda Huff '65 Slowikowski.

Christine Cattrell Hargrave, '65, is surely one of Toronto's well known entrepreneurs. As Secretary-Treasurer of Cattrell Company, she handles finance and personnel in her day to day job. In cooperation with her cousin and partner, George "Buzzy" Cattrell '69, they are successful in leading Cattrell Company as one of the premier construction companies in Ohio.

Christine is well known by her volunteerism in Toronto and in Jefferson County. She has been Chair of the United Way of Jefferson County, actively involved as an officer and dedicated to all things Rotarian, and has spent years coordinating the Foundation Committee for the Toronto High School Alumni Association. She is a member of First Presbyterian Church. In her spare time, Christine enjoys barbershop singing and being with her husband, Bob Hargrave. Their happiest time is sharing one of life's moments in their beautiful garden as they make plans for their next vacation, to the wine country of California or to the Big Apple, New York.

Carolyn Walker, '64, Treasurer for the THSAA is a woman of many talents. She recently retired from Sky Bank after 28 years of service. Her most recent title was assistant vice president/branch manager and involved financial responsibilities and leadership of maintaining profitability in a branch system. She attended classes at Jefferson Community College in business management in addition to the many seminars and classes in finance and lending offered by OBA. She plans on traveling, volunteer work and pursuing her hobbies of reading and knitting. Carolyn is married to Gerald; they have two children, Brenda '86 and Danielle '91 and three grandchildren.

Clark Crago, '86, is Chief Director of Operations for the TEMS Joint Ambulance District. Prior to becoming Chief, Clark was a volunteer member of the Toronto Volunteer Fire Department as well as a volunteer with the Toronto Emergency Medical Service, holding the position of President for five years. A highlight of his Toronto EMS career was earning the award for Organization of the Year in 2000. After a volunteer service became too difficult to staff, Crago stated

that Jan. 1, 2003, TEMS Joint Ambulance District opened its doors. having successfully passed a tax levy with the support of citizens of Empire, Knox Township, Stratton, and Toronto. In his role as Chief, Crago oversees operations and personnel. He has been successful in writing and receiving grant fund awards for equipment for the emergency service in excess of \$200,000. With those funds, Crago says the TEMS Joint Ambulance Board approved the purchase of a new ambulance, a specialty operations vehicle, rope rescue, and medical equipment. Crago recently achieved an Associate Degree in Paramedic Science. Clark, who is married to Lisa & is expecting the birth of a daughter, is the proud parent of seven year old, Emilee.

Diane (Scalley) Orsini '67 and her husband Jim Orsini, bring beauty to our little town of Toronto, with their delightful shop, Carlaines. In July 1990, she and her husband were able to purchase the business from her cousin and a family affair with retail and flowers began. Diane has always been interested in retail, since she worked at Creegan's and even when she did accounting. Orsini & her staff, her sister Jackie '71 and other family members, are very knowledgeable, having attended seminars and workshops in Cleveland with Hixon, (famous for his floral arrangements for The White House). Diane follows Hixon's advice, "Don't let anybody say you are a natural. You have to develop (skills) and work at it." Diane's treasures can be found in every nook, including woven throws, fresh flowers and charming arrangements. She says their web site, www.carlainesflorist.com has been helpful to their business, but she is proudest of their ability to give each order, be it large or small, a personal and professional touch. For relaxation, Diane likes to test food recipes & enjoys watching HGTV food & decorating shows.

Nancy (Connolly) Rini PhD, RN '69 Director of Health Services of Columbus Public Schools, was recently a recipient of the Columbus Rotary Service Above Self Award, which recognizes individuals who demonstrate a commitment to our community and the Columbus Rotary vision "To Effect Positive and Enduring Change in the Lives of Others". In Nancy's 32 years as a nurse with the Columbus Public Schools, she has had a hand in obtaining over \$15 million in grants for various programs in the schools & inner-city community. Columbus Rotary featured two of her projects: a creative program in which Rotarians helped the Columbus Health Dept. boost immunizations for middle school students and the Project to Reduce Infant Mortality, which used a mobile health unit to provide free prenatal care to pregnant students. The second program serves seven Columbus high schools & has delivered over 1,500 babies since 1992, with 70% of the mothers returning to school. Dr. Rini has been honored as the Ohio & National School Nurse of the year in 1998, as well as been honored as one of THSAA's Outstanding Alumni. Nancy designated the Ohio Association of School Nurses Education and Scholarship Fund as the recipient of the \$1,000 donation Columbus Rotary made in her name. Nancy directs the activities of over 100 school nurses & is the daughter of Raymond '40 and Jane Connolly. Jane served as the Toronto School Nurse for 25 years.

Father Mario Tizziani '72. Residents of Toronto joyfully participated in the solemn Mass of Thanksgiving at St. Joseph Roman Catholic Church on July 2 by the newly ordained Father Mario Joseph Tizziani '72. Bishop Foys, Msgr. Kemo, & Father Huber joined in the celebratory mass, where they discussed in a fond way how Mario made the decision to join the priesthood. Many members of Father Mario's family were present at this celebration & reception including: his mother, Catherine "Katie", his brothers Anthony '69 and Dan '74, his sisters Gina Motto '83 and Esther Anderson '80 as well as their spouses & children.

Mario's previous employment was as a teacher. Father Mario was ordained to the Holy Priesthood at the Cathedral-Basilica of the Assumption in Covington, KY on June 23, 2006. His first assignment is to St. Cecilia's Church in Independence, KY.

Laura (Clarke) Newpoff '89 was promoted from Reporter to Focus Editor of *The Business Journal*, located in Phoenix, AZ. Laura is the daughter of Don Clarke '60 and Margaret Clarke.

Congratulations to Retirees: of First Energy of Stratton (aka the Sammis Plant)!

Bob Anderson, '66 was employed for 35 years by First Energy and has held the positions of Electrical Foreman, Instrument Test Foreman, and Yard Foreman, a position he held until his retirement in April, 2005. Bob, whose nickname is "Andy", is married to Janice (Blaner) Anderson '67; they have 4 sons, Robb '88 Tim '92, Tom '92 and Andy '95. Bob's idea of a great retirement is to travel and take care of his grandchildren Maddie, Bryson, Jenna, & Callie. Since his retirement, Bob and Jan have gone south to visit his mother, Eunice (Stock) Anderson '39 and his brother, Larry '60 & family in Atlanta; his brother Ron '63 and wife, Rita (McGrath) '64 outside Myrtle Beach; his son, Andy '95 in Chicago and his son, Robb '88, in Upper Arlington. Soon, they plan to put their travel luggage to even more use as they visit their son, Staff Sgt. Tom '92, his wife, Angie & family in Anchorage, Alaska.

Tom "Chipper" Coulter, '64 was employed by First Energy in the capacity of Mechanical Maintenance Specialist. After 29 years, he retired during the summer of 2005. Chipper (whose real name is Tom) is happily married to Georgia Swearingen. When asked how he was spending his retirement, Chipper says that most mornings (except Wednesdays), he and a group of 16 to 24 buddies, friends & retirees, spend their mornings getting in a golf game at the Dyer Country Club of Toronto. Besides golf, Chipper is looking forward to the

important business of spoiling their 7 grandchildren, who are: Matthew Barcus, Noel Coulter, Mike Barcus, Issac Coulter, Madison Stoica, Travis Jr. and Trevor Stoica. Chipper & Georgia are the parents of Amy '88, Jenni "91 and Travis '92.

Norm Winstel, '66, whose position was Maintenance Mechanical Repairman (worked with Turbine Engines), retired from First Energy after 35 1/2 years. After high school, Norm enlisted, served in Vietnam and earned a Bronze Star and the Star of Gallantry. When he returned home, he started working at the Sammis Plant. He is happily married to Linda (Prosser) Winstel '67, celebrating their 36th anniversary this year. They are the proud parents of Lance '90 & his wife, Sherri '85, Ryan '92 & his wife, Jennifer '91 and Amanda '97 & her husband, Richie '99 Coburn. Coincidentally, Norm just celebrated his 35th anniversary as a volunteer fireman for Toronto's Fire Department. He is enjoying retirement, and is having a great time riding his bicycle through town, visiting his friends & keeping up with everything going on. He also loves Nascar racing. When he isn't watching Nascar, you will find Norm spoiling his grandchildren, Callie Faith & Brayden and Carli & Lindsey Winstel.

These terrific guys asked us not to forget to add their good friend, Ron Cadman, '65 to the list of retirees from First Energy. Ron, who was married to Lynn (Mayhew) '68, recently passed away. They said they missed their friend Ron and reminisced about happier days when they were all together at the Plant.

NEW THSAA EMAIL

We have a new email address. We want to hear from you via letters, phone or your email: Send us your email addresses and all your news to:

torontohsaa@sbcglobal.net

A monetary donation to the Alumni Association in memory of a classmate, friend or classmate's family member is a gift that continues giving through scholarships to graduates each year. Acknowledgements are sent to the family.

IN MEMORIAM:

Marion Anderson Deku '54

Chuck & Carol Wasyk Rogers '53 Jane Walker McConnell '54

Helen Sabol Vogt '53

Chuck & Carol Wasyk Rogers '53 Magdalene Zdinak Pellior '40

George VanDruff '53

Chuck & Carol Wasyk Rogers '53

Tom Theller '58

Ray Mulrooney '57
Ed & Marilyn Gray '58
Bonnie Dorff Wilson '58
Harry Schaming '58
Richard & Carolyn Stagani McGrath '58
Patricia Miller Nemitt '58
Rosemary Tarulli Rebres '58
Patricia Gallagher Harvilak '58
Angela Tarr Ramer '58
Barbara Parker Licata '58
Calvin Russell '58

James T. Brown '59

Janet Wilson Clore '58

Karen Saner Thompson '58

Patricia Herdman Rasor '58

Ray Mulrooney '57

Gary T. Fisher '66

Jon Rogers '77

Adam Cich

Jon Rogers '77

Wayne Leasure '54

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Robert Flowers '54

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Robert Urich '64

Thomas Urich '52

Diane "Dundi" Buratynski Keating '70

Janice L Tarulli McClain '70

Ronald Cadman '65

Charles McFerren '60

Betty Maple Becker '48

Karl F Becker Sr. '43

D. Verne McConnell '50

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Grace Muldoon

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Helen Murvish Munis '31

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Nathaniel Rock '97

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Scott Williams '58

Calvin Russell '58

Richard & Carolyn Stagani McGrath

Patricia Miller Nemitt '58

- ----- 30

Rosemary Tarulli Rebres '58

Patricia Gallagher Harvilak '58

Angela Tarr Ramer '58

Barbara Parker Licata '58

Karen Saner Thompson '58

Patricia Herdman Rasor '58

Janet Wilson Clore '58

Eliz. "Betty" Dyer Kalivoda '39

Raymond & Jane Connolly '40

Ralph Sherwood '45

John & Nancy Sherwood Bodrog '59 Jason & Natalie Bodrog '90 Jeff & Sherry Bodrog '84 George & Nannette Bodrog Ware '80

Richard Ryan '58

Calvin Russell '58

Richard & Carolyn Stagani McGrath '58

Patricia Miller Nemitt '58

Rosemary Tarulli Rebres '58

Patricia Gallagher Harvilak '58

Angela Tarr Ramer '58

Barbara Parker Licata '58

Karen Saner Thompson '58

Patricia Herdman Rasor '58

Janet Wilson Clore '58

Class of 1949 members

James Crawford '49

Carolyn Wilson King '55

Wilma McKnight Walker '50

Thomas P "Pi" Yanik '58

Ed & Marilyn Gray '58

Calvin Russell '58

Richard & Carolyn Stagani McGrath '58

Angela Tarr Ramer '58

Ron Ferrell '58

Delores Glasure Jeans '58

Rita Rex Carnahan '58

Gilbert Arehart '58

Elaine Radinsky Johnson '58

Janet Freeman Drake '58

Janice Freeman '58

Karen Saner Thompson '58

Patricia Herdman Rasor '58

Janet Wilson Clore '58

Memorials cont.

Carol Dennis Nett '54

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Cliff & Hazel Shepherd Walker '33/32

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Brenard Watson '41

Charles T. Vogelsong '41

In Honor Of:

Elbert Grill '42 Jane Grill Shevelow '44 By Dr. Eugene Grill '34

Life Members

Robert Robb '41

Bruce McIntyre '56

Carolyn Russell Frey '57

Scholarship Donations

Robert Robb '41

Lorraine McWilliams Plumley '40

Virginia Gallagher Allen '53

William Reese '42

Barbara M. Ross '67

Karl F Becker Sr. '43

Daniel Obertance '84

Frank Vostatek

Helen Myers Fentress '33

Equipment

Karl F Becker Sr. '43

Operating Fund

Robert Robb '41

Jane Hartwell Martinez '72

Operating Fund

Jon Rogers '77

Charlotte McFerren Zapola '48

Karl F. Becker Sr. '43

James & Betty Jean Howard Wells '42/47

Nikki Bonnizzio Cable '62

Chuck & Carol Wasyk Rogers '53

Jane Walker McConnell '54

Magdalene Zdinak Pellior '40

Note: These donations were those we received prior to July 27, 2006.

President's Message

We have had a very successful year at THSAA, thanks to the many volunteers at the office and the interests of all the alumni, keeping us up to date on your lives. Your Board of Directors has done an excellent job of keeping the Alumni focused on the reasons for our being, which are scholarships & keeping all Alumni in touch with each other. Thanks to Jane (Swickard) Melville '72 for the special attention she gives the newsletter at the printers.

By the time you are reading this newsletter, we will have had our second All 'Alumni Picnic. The picnic was a big success due to hard work and planning of Diane Orsini '67 and Jackie Myslinsky '71 and their committee, Don '60 and Cheryl Clarke, Tom and Paige Wilson '77, all other committee members & volunteers.

REMEMBER the all school reunion will be in 2009 and plans are underway for this big event!

Prompt payment of your annual dues will keep the newsletter coming to you. We had a good membership response last year, but we can do even better this year with the help of each of you. We wish you a happy summer as we get geared up for a busy fall and winter.

Anna Lea (Litten) Wirth '49

DUES are Due

Thank you alumni!

We have just completed our 16th year as your alumni association. In that time, we have established a foundation which has grown in assets of over \$400,000, and has enabled us to distribute 215 scholarship awards totaling \$119,200. We have held four All-School reunions; established databases, newsletters, and assisted many of you in planning for class reunions with lists and labels.

In this newsletter, we have enclosed the annual "Dues and Donation" notice and an addressed return envelope. Money received from dues paying alumni defray the cost of running the office, printing and distributing the newsletter, and designing and maintaining our website. If you have already paid your 2007 dues, please keep the card available for future donations of gifts or memorials. We send our newsletters throughout the year to the dues paying alumni.

Carolyn Walker '64, Treasurer

<u>Peter Paul Chichilo Trust</u> Provides Gift

We have received a bequest from the Peter Paul Chichilo Trust in memory of the following members of the Chichilo family:

John, Class of 1924; Helen, class of 1927; Michael, class of 1928; Julia Chichilo Zdinak, class of 1931; George, class of 1934; Peter, class of 1938; and Mary, class of 1947 and in honor of Donald, class of 1941.

A scholarship (to be determined later) will be established for the **Chichilo Family.** THSAA appreciates the thoughtfulness of the **Chichilo Trust** and extends a special *Thank You* for their gift.

Remember When - Who Do You Remember (Photos from 1977 and 1956 Yearbooks)

THS Cheerleaders - 1956



1955-56 Cheerleaders were: Mary Jane Batcho Janet Blewitt, Marge Bodnar, Melisssa Clark, Judy Hartwell & Patricia Whalen.

THS Thinclads - 1976-77

Top Row: F. Kestner, D. Blaner, F. Lamantia, M. Montgovery, B. Smith. 2nd Row: J. Batcho, K. Clutter, G. McGrath, V. Oprisch, L. Nelson, D. Blischak. 3rd Row: C. Bodrog, J. Lastivka, B. Tond, J. Miclea, S. Waggoner, C. Oprisch, M. Baker, 4th Row: T. Stacey, B. Straka, J. Reed, D. Straka, M. Bengar, C. Sloane, Bottom Row: Coach Anastasio, T. Steele, R. Wilson, J. Hale, M. Batcho, D. Nelson, & Coach Jones.

THS Play - South Pacific - 1977





THS 1976-77 Football Team in action October 15, 1976 Bellaire 7 at Toronto 29

"Our Red Knights shocked state-ranked Bellaire in the season's biggest upset beginning with a 1st qtr. Touchdown by Larry Starr.

Bellaire tied the score, but just before the half ended Bob Herald made another touchdown and kicked a Field goal. Terry Romey increased Toronto's Lead with an eighteen yard scoring run in the 3rd qtr. And Bob Herald scored once again in the last period to make the final 29 to 7."

